                             CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER

PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Tuesday 12th September 2017 at 8.00pm



                  St. Nicholas Community Hall
Present: Cllrs:  Mrs. Barbara Lewis, Mrs Rhian Lloyd, Mrs E Duggan, Mr Roland Beynon and Mr R Llewhelin
In attendance:  Mrs Emma Beynon – Clerk, C.Cllr S Kurtz
1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence
Mr E Perkins
2.  Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest
R Beynon – payment clerk
3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 11 Gorfennaf 2017 / Minutes of the meeting held on 11th July 2017
          Accepted - Proposed by Cllr Barbara Lewis seconded by Cllr Rhian Lloyd.
4. Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:  
BT Phone box Henner Cross - clerk has been contacted by Miranda James expressing her wish to purchase phone box – Clerk explained phone box still owned and maintained by BT. She then expressed her wish to cut the grass around the box and plant flowers. Councillors asked clerk to contact Miranda James and explain that the land phone box is situated on is not owned by the community council therefore they could not grant her request.
SD106 payment Caersegan Farm – Email received from Owen Roberts requesteing site meeting with Community Council. Chair and vice chair will me with PCC Clerk to contact Owen with contact details of chair. 
6.    Ariannol / Finances
        Balance of current account:- £3770.88
        Audit – report received back from Auditors.
        Request for payment - Clerk – June - Sept 2017 - £288 and £72 PAYE – payment proposed by Cllr Eleri Duggan seconded by Cllr Barbara Lewis
        OVW training invoice B Lewis – Understanding the law £20 – payment proposed by Cllr Rhian Lloyd seconded by Cllr Eleri Duggan.
7. One Voice Wales
AGM took place on 19th July 17 where the Police Commissioner gave a brief presentation of his role and his priority of keeping communities safe and how he would like to liase more with Town and Community Councils. 

Local Government charter amendments to be put to PCC in September 17.

Still a concern of changes in Audit procedures – councils should show good budget setting and monitoring. 
Community Council should hold a risk assessment from the village hall – it will be requested in next village hall meeting.
8. Llythyron  /  Correspondence:
· BT re payphone Henner Cross Goodwick Pembrokeshire – see matters arising.

· North Pembs transport Forum – various alerts – emailed to councillors

· BHIB Insurance Brokers

· Noah’s Ark - Summer newsletter

· Proposal to make changes to Council Tax arrangements for long-term empty properties in Pembrokeshire – emailed to councillors

· Clustering: funding support available in 2017-18

· BT payphone Henner Cross Goodwick – see matters arising.

· OVW - Advert for Chair of Flood and Coastal Erosion Committee

· OVW -  What's Stopping You From Being an AM

· Pembrokeshire County Council - Local Development Plan - 4th Annual Monitoring Report

9. Materion Eraill  /  AOB (at Chairman’s discretion) 
The defibrillator in the Phone box in St Nicholas is now registered with the ambulance. Councillors discussed if donation would be given form Community Council a big lottery grant had been secured by the hall committee – place on November agenda as Cllr Barbara Lewis will enquire at the next meeting.
Richards Bros bus service to Min y Rhos, Llanwnda & Stop & Call – times have been changed so unless someone from Min y Rhos is on the bus it will not go there – C. Cllr S Kurtz to look into this.

Clerk asked to contact PCC over poor state of bench in village opposite phone box – put there by Haverfordwest RDC is it now PCC’s responsibility?

Clerk asked to contact PCC re large stone sticking out of hedge between Harmony Chapel and Junction. Also can waste earth placed there by PCC be levelled.

Date of next meeting 10th October 2017
Signed .............................................................................
Date ..................................................................

